REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 19th January 2016 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and Borough Cllr R Adair 
3 members of the public were also present.

1. Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr D Walker and County Cllr A Brown.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 2015 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair) as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr N Dalton, seconded by Cllr J Santoro.
3. Chairman’s Review
It has been particularly quiet since the last meeting. Cllr R Beeby reported that the Christmas events had been well attended especially the Christmas party which saw 30+ children attend. There are currently three bids for the White Lion pub. Work at Stanford Hall is progressing well including groundwork, pile testing and asbestos removal from the old theatre. The paper agenda drop for the parish council meeting has currently seen 8 people request future email copies and 1 request future paper copies.
4. 2016/17 Precept
Mrs R Hague presented Councillors with predicted expenses and income for 2016/17 and proposed the parish council applied for a precept of £4900 again. Key changes compared to last year include the addition of the service charge for the new dog waste bin and fibre broadband at the village hall. To be confirmed with Cllr D Walker before returning paperwork to Rushcliffe Borough Council.
5. Public Participation
· Mr Crump raised the issue of there being no resolution to the situation regarding the mowing of the village green. He has had no response to his letter to Mr Freeman at the Highways Dept. to identify the ownership of the village green. Clerk to contact.
· Cllr R Adair said there is likely to be a 3-4% increase on council tax bills this year.

· Cllr W Pearson raised the issue of the drainage at the crossroads which backs up to the next drain. Cllr R Adair advised that Cllr A Brown would be able to provide an update regarding splitting the costs between the county council and Severn Trent Water.

6. Allotments
Cllr R Beeby read out 2 letters received from allotment holders. Cllr A Brown had carried out inspections of the allotments and reported four being in particularly bad condition. Clerk to see if tenancy agreements can be terminated or failing that not renewed. Vacant allotments are to be offered to two people on waiting list. It was suggested that the additional vacant allotments could be used for a village play area. Cllr A Lovett suggested promoting the allotments as new residents may not be aware of them. Cllr D Beeby said there needed to be a more structured approach in the management of the allotments. Also in response to the complaints regarding the price increase it was highlighted that the price has not increased in as long the Councillors could remember therefore it may seem a big increase but should have perhaps happened gradually over previous years. Mr Crump highlighted the need for an improved tenancy agreement, Mr Crump to provide a copy of one he had worked on previously. A meeting is to be scheduled for the allotment holders for Saturday 30th January to meet with the parish council to try and move things forward.
7. Planning Applications

(a) Cemex – application to consolidate previous planning permissions and extension of existing quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel with restoration to agriculture and conservation wetland, retention of existing aggregate processing plant, silt lagoon and access / haul road. Awaiting decision.
(b) 15/02944/FUL – Single storey side and rear extension; 3 bay garage to front. The Old Coach House, 45 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RJ. Councillors to carry out a site visit.

8.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	07.12.15
	Streetwise
	Chq 100056
	Dog bin
	£248.39

	09.12.15
	Autela
	Chq 100057
	Payroll
	£50

	25.12.15
	R Hague
	Chq 100058
	Clerk Wages - Nov & Dec
	£318

	29.12.15
	Amazon
	Card
	Printer Ink for Agendas
	£10.02

	11.01.16
	R Beeby
	Chq 100061
	Website Expenses
	£20

	11.01.16
	NALC
	Chq 100060
	NALC Subscription
	£86.90

	14.01.16
	Rempstone V.H.
	Chq 100059
	Village Hall Rental
	£500

	14.01.16
	BT
	DD
	BT Phone
	£112

	
	
	
	
	£1,345.31


9.  Correspondence
No further correspondence other than 3 letters received regarding the allotments.
10.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr D Bunker raised the issue of a potentially dangerous willow tree on Wysall Lane, Cllr R Beeby to look.
2) Cllr J Santoro reported that again there had been no crime in the village although there were reports from residents of a suspicious young man knocking on doors asking where The Guesthouse was. CCTV is to be reviewed and Cllr J Santoro to report to the police. No progress on the installation of CCTV on Wysall Lane.
3) Cllr N Dalton asked if anything was planned for the ‘Clean for the Queen’ weekend. Cllr R Beeby informed Councillors we could have equipment loaned from Streetwise for the weekend and it was planned to write to residents asking to meet at the village hall on Saturday 5th March at 10.00am to help with a village tidy up.
11.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 15th March 2016 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
